
� January 1, 2025

Dear Friends and Supporters,

As we step into this new year, our hearts are filled with gratitude and excitement. Looking back, 2024 was 
certainly a year of change. God led us through many transitions – we changed the name of our ministry, and we 
changed the church under which we are operating. These were significant steps, but they were just the beginning. 
We also made numerous upgrades to our buildings and improved almost every structure on the property. Through 
it all, God’s hand has been undeniably present. His grace and your faithful prayers have carried us through every 
challenge, and now we stand on the threshold of 2025 with renewed hope and anticipation for what lies ahead.

We cannot express enough how much your encouragement and support have meant to us. There have been 
moments when we wondered how we would keep going, but the Lord continually used you—our friends and 
partners—to lift us up. Your prayers, your messages, and your generosity were not unnoticed. We know it was the 
Lord who placed us on your hearts, and we are beyond grateful for your obedience and love. Truly, we could not 
have made it without you.

Just as 2024 was a year of change, 2025 will be a year of progress. We are stepping into this new season with 
greater determination and plans to accomplish more than ever before. Multiple meetings and workshops are 
already scheduled at the Red Barn, and we are eager to see how God will use these gatherings to perpetuate 
restoration and strengthen the lives of Christians.

A special blessing we want to acknowledge is Pastor Greg Neal and the dear people of Immanuel Baptist Church. 
Their active involvement in our ministry has been a source of incredible encouragement. We do not feel like a 
separate ministry under their umbrella – we feel like family. Their heart for restoration and support in so many 
ways has strengthened our resolve to press forward.

Our prayers for 2025 are bold, and we invite you to join us in lifting them up:

•	 That God will lead us to reach more of the fallen and minister to those who are hurting and broken.

•	 That we will have more opportunities to teach and spread the principles of restoration.

•	 For health, strength, and the energy needed to sustain the work ahead.

•	 �That God will allow us to make necessary improvements to the property, perhaps even adding more places 
for guests to stay.



•	 �For the Lord to meet our financial needs and bring more silent servants of restoration to support the ministry 
monthly.

•	 For more Galatians 6.1 churches to partner with us and share in this vital work.

�We are humbled to serve in this ministry, and we count it a privilege to stand in the gap for those who need 
a second chance. As we enter this new year, please know that we are praying for you as well. If there is ever 
anything we can do to be a blessing to you, whether through prayer or simply lending a listening ear, do not 
hesitate to reach out.

�May God bless you abundantly in this new year. We wish you joy, peace, and the fulfillment of God’s promises in 
your life. We hope to see many of you at the Red Barn in the months to come.

With heartfelt gratitude and prayers,

David and Brenda Hyles 
Galatians 6.1 Ministries


